
From our CACI Chaplain - 

Dear Friends, 

There’s something about mountains 
that brings out the best in us. Perhaps 
it is the need to look upward to see 
where we’re going. In the plains, we 
steadfastly look toward the horizon as 
the wind hits us in the face. In the 
cities, we walk down the street 
carefully waiting to see what’s around 
the next corner. But, in the Montana 
Rockies, there are big skies and long 
roads. 

In the ancient world, the point where 
the mountains met the clouds was a 
sacred place that promised reward for 
those who ventured to climb the 
beckoning heights. Those who dared 
were richly rewarded with insight and 
a sense of delight. 

For some, attaining the top of a 
mountain brought an immediate sense 

of  accompl ishment .  Others 
experienced the euphoria of personal 
insight. Yet others had their thoughts 
turned to their relationship with God. 
The peoples of Old Testament times, 
Jewish and non-Jews alike, revered 
mountain tops as places where 
humans can meet God. 

So, with that as introduction, I dare to 
ask those who were there: what are 
the memories you conger up as you 
think back to our CACI summer 
gathering? Hopefully, your answer can 
bring smiles to your faces from now to 
Christmas and beyond. 

I brought back more memories than I 
can relate here and now. I remember 
the vastness of the earth and sky; I 
remember our boat trips across lakes 
that reminded how beautiful the 
world is when we work together to 
make and keep it that way. I 
remember the stories of Lewis and 
Clark. They were standing where we 

were and dreamed of what our 
country could be in the future.  We, 
who live in that future, both enjoy it 
and should work to make it even 
greater. 

However, the memory that stands out 
for me was a decision I needed to 
make on the basis of our Montana 
meeting. Should I accept the invitation 
to become the Chaplain to CACI? I set 
up two main criteria. First and 
foremost, would I be accepted by the 
membership? Second, would I benefit 
by being a member? Coming up with 
the affirmative answer to both 
questions will become my greatest 
memory of the Montana mountains.  I 
hope you will help me serve you by 
your support and friendliness. In 
Montana we met as strangers. May 
that never be true again! 

Fr. Joe Brando 
CACI Chaplain 
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2016 CACI Award Winners  
Presented at the CACI Vacation in Billings  

CACer of the Year: 
 

  Richard Lufkin-Boston CAC 
  Joanne Hill-Washington, DC CAC 
  Barbara Davis-Detroit CAC 
  Lina Ponce-Los Angeles CAC 
 

Outstanding New Leader: 
 

  Meredith Gorres-Washington, DC CAC 
  Susan Barney-Los Angeles CAC 
 

Community Service Award: 
 

Class A 
  1st Place-Los Angeles CAC 
  2nd Place-Washington, DC CAC 
 

Class B 
  CSAC of Central Illinois 

Newsletter Awards: 
 

Class A 
 

  1st Place - Don Bauer, “Potomac   
Crossings”, Washington, DC CAC 

 

 2nd Place - Carolyn Kowalski, “Sparks”, 
Detroit CAC 

 

Class B 
 

  1st Place-Carl Bergstrom (Ginny  
Hansen/Greg Jacobs), “Tales of Two 
Cities”, Twin Cities CSAC 

 

  2nd Place-Temporary Editor Joseph 
Matzek, “CAC Connections”, 
Cincinnati CAC 

 

CACie (% of Members Attending): 
  Chicago, with 21.15%  
 

Travelers’ (Club Mileage) Award: 
  Washington, DC, with 26,624 miles 
 

Crying Towel Award: 
  Mike Kapple - MMRV 
  Teddi Tri -  At-Large 
 

Charlie Award: 
  Vincent Matarese - Boston 
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Catholic Alumni Clubs International 
2016—2017 Officers 

(Effective October 1, 2016) 
 

President:  Mike Kappel (MMRV)………………………..……….. 618-397-2320 ……... mikek21798@aol.com 

First Vice President:  Teresa Walczyk (Detroit)…………….. 248-336-0391 ………. bubbly_ja03@yahoo.com 

Second Vice President:  Evie Pullis (New York)…………….. 201-342-5256 ……...  

Treasurer:  Susie Shearer (Detroit) …...…………..……………. 330-494-4613 ………. smiles2uusa@aol.com 

Secretary:  Margie Cronin (New York)………………………….. 718-438-1946 ……... m_cronin2@yahoo.com  

Eastern Region VP:  Bill Mee (TideWater)…………............. 757-898-6991…….… wmee1@cox.net  

Midwest Region VP:  Barb Accordino (Louisville)…………. 502-553-1476 ………        barbara.accordino@yahoo.com 

Western Region VP:  Open 

Members-At-Large:  Mary Arranz…………………………………. 610-251-0955 ………. caci_at_large@yahoo.com 

Chaplain:  Fr. Joe Brando (At-Large)……………….…..…........ 865-856-8290 ………. joebrando@ymail.com  

The Communiqué is published by The Catholic Alumni Clubs International (CACI), an umbrella organization for the more 
than 20 local CACI chapters across the country. Members of CACI chapters are college and nursing school graduates who 
are free to marry in the Catholic Church. 

The purpose of CACI is to host an annual national convention, facilitate communication among local clubs, and represent 
the interests of single Catholics in our Church at large. The annual national convention is held during the summer and hosts 
more than 150 CACers from across the country. Smaller Regional weekends across the United States are also offered, 
allowing CAC chapters in specific regions of the country to come together for fun and fellowship.   

CACI is a non-profit organization organized under the laws of the State of Colorado. The address is that of the President, 
Michael Kappel, 39 Signal Hill Blvd., Belleville, IL 62223. The Communiqué editor is Teresa Walczyk; send articles to her at 

bubbly_ja03@yahoo.com. Deadline for the next edition is February 1, 2017. 

Welcome to our new CACI Chaplain -  Fr. Joe Brando 

Contact information for Fr. Joe:  2146 Floyd Porter Road, Maryville, TN 37803, (work) 865-856-8290, (mobile) 865-603-4965  

Thank you to Fr. Joe Brando and Fr. Clyde Grogan, from Belleville, IL for coming to our Billings, MT convention. Their presence 
allowed us to have our daily Masses and were a great addition to our group. 

Thanks for Your Donations - 
 

While at Billings, attendees donated to 
several worthy causes. Each region 
named a charity from their area; money 
was also collected for a local charity in 
Billings. Additional donations were 
collected for the Edward T. Webb 
Scholarship and CACI Chaplain’s Fund. 

Angela’s Piazza (Diocese of Great Falls - 
Billings Charity) received $1605.00  

 Little Sisters of the Poor, nominated by 

Eastern Region’s Washington, DC CAC, 
received $746.00. 

Lifehouse Maternity Home, nominated 
by the Midwest Region’s Louisville, KY 
CAC, received $709.00. 

Mary’s Shelter, nominated from the 

Western Region’s Los Angeles CAC, 
received $604.00. 

The Chaplain’s Fund took in $649.00. 
This money is used to help club 
chaplains attend the convention. 

The Edward T. Webb Scholarship Fund 
raised $690.00. 

That’s a total collection of $5003.00. 
Thank you all for your generosity! 
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Community Service Award  
2016 Winners 

Local CAC chapters and individuals 
were honored at the Billings, Montana, 
CACI Convention for their community 
service. The community service contest 
nominees are grouped by Class A (50 
or more  members) and Class B (49 or 
fewer members). All winning clubs 
received a certificate, and the first 
place winners in each class also 
received a $100 contribution from 
CACI to be used to assist in their 
community service work. Two clubs in 
Class A and one club in Class B entered 
this year’s contest. 

CACI Community Service Award  

Winners:    

1st Place Class A – Los Angeles.       
Individuals recognized were Angelo 
Orlando, Chairperson; and Bob     
Venverloh. 

2nd Place Class A – Washington, D.C.  
Individuals recognized were Joanne Hill 
and Russell Acosta, Chairpeople. 

1st Place Class B – Central Illinois.  
Individuals recognized were Nancy 
Hoover, Chairperson; Cathy Bowars, 
Dan Hitpas, Yvonne Mason, John 
Mackoway, Rick Rossi, Peggy Scott, 
Nancy Schlangen, and Rita Schwerer. 

A brief summary of what these clubs 
did to win the awards: 

The Los Angeles club supported 
Catholic Charities with the Knights of 
Columbus; provided financial         
assistance to an educational institution 
through the Ed Webb Scholarship 
Fund; and contributed to Rancho San 
Antonio, which provides a home, 
education, and spiritual environment 
for boys from troubled homes. In 
addition, members sponsored a booth 
at the annual carnival to help a parish 
raise money for their school, and they 
joined in the Holiday Caroling 
Festivities to bring cheer to residents 
of assisted living and care centers. 

The Washington, D.C. club helped box 
food and household items at the 
Manna Food Center; donated $635 to 
the St. Anne’s Center for Children, 
Youth, and Families, which offers 
transitional housing and day care for at 
risk mothers and their children; and 

collected $918 for St. Jerome Parish, 
which helps feed the homeless and 
needy in the community. 

The Central Illinois club benefited St. 
Thomas Parish by volunteering their 
time and donating items to their food 
pantry, garage sales, spring plant sale, 
holiday cookie sale, a Thanksgiving 
Dinner, and PTO fund raisers.  
Members also contributed toys and 
money to needy children, helped the 
Knights of Columbus, volunteered at 
soup kitchens, and supported a local 
animal shelter. Lastly, a few individuals 
donate blood regularly to the 
American Red Cross. 

Karen Waldschmidt 

Charity and Community Service Chairperson 

  

2016 Edward T. Webb  
Scholarship Recipients 

 
Once again I want to take this 
opportunity to thank all of the clubs 
who submitted nominees for this 
year’s scholarship. 

The winners were Angel Arroyo from 
Los Angeles, Kayla and Kelsey Clark 
from Central Illinois and the Inner-City 
Scholarship Fund from North Jersey. 
Each of the scholarships will allow a 
student to continue their education at 
a Catholic grammar school or high 
school. 

Thanks for your nominees. 

On another note, many have asked 
about the nominees. My suggestion is 
if you know of a school or student 
that would benefit from the 
scholarship, please let me know. You 
do not have to wait for the request to 
go out. Start working on it now and 
have all of the information ready prior 
to the request for nominations. This 
will give your club the opportunity to 
think about it and contact the school 
that might be interested in helping a 
student continue their education.   

 

If you have any questions, please do 
not hesitate to contact me at  

msbunkerville@yahoo.com 

Loretta Lovell 
Fund Administrator 

 

 

mailto:msbunkerville@yahoo.com
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Message from the President  
 

CACI’s 2016 annual convention/
vacation was in Billings, Montana. The 
theme of our convention  “Montana - 
Adventure Awaits!” described the 
week as well as the post-convention.  

The week started out at our hotel for 
the week, the Crowne Plaza, in 
Downtown Billings. One could easily 
explore on your own because great 
restaurants, shopping, and museums 
were within walking distance. Our first 
tour gave us the flavor of the area.  
The tour showed us the city, the 
Historic Moss Mansion and the 
“Rimrocks.” The Indian Trails tour gave 
a look into Indian culture (through 
learning about Chief Plenty Coups) as 
well the Pictograph caves. Then for 
many of us off to Yellowstone for a 
lightning tour or the spectacular Bear 
Tooth Highway. Some of us enjoyed a 
walking tour in Billings with a local 
historian with a chance to taste some 
local beers at the end of the tour. Next 
we took a step back in time to see 
Pompeys Pillar, where William Clark of 
Lewis and Clark fame signed his name 
on the rock. A tour of the agricultural 
center followed. The next day we took 
a trip to Little Bighorn Battlefield 

(better known as Custer’s Last Stand). 
It was a week of wonderful tours. In 
addition, there was zip lining, a river 
float, horseback riding, and a trip to St. 
Labre Mission. So much history, and so 
much fun, was there to partake in. In 
addition, there were the after-hours 
parties, dances, breakfasts, dinners 
and the CACI Jeopardy game.  

The fun continued for 56 of us with the 
Post-Convention trip to Glacier  

National Park and Waterton. The first 
stop was the Interpretive Center in 
Great Falls, another step back into 
Lewis and Clark’s journey. Then we 
attended Mass at the pretty Mission 
Church (The Chapel of the Ascension) 
in East Glacier. The next day we went 
to Waterton Park in Canada for a 
cruise on Lake Waterton. The lake 
spans both Glacier National Park and 
Waterton Park and offered great views 
of the mountains and Glacier areas. A 
nice stop at Prince of Wales hotel and 
the city of Waterton helped round out 

the day. We spent time in Glacier Park 
on the Red Buses (also known as the 
Jammers). We had a wonderful tour 
down the “Going to the Sun Highway” 
and around the park as we took the 
“Great Circle Tour.” The next day we 
saw Many Glacier, had lunch at the 
Izack Walton Inn (where we had 
Huckleberry Cobbler-Yum!), and 
enjoyed West Glacier. Some of us also 
went on the Lake McDonald cruise. At 
this point some flew home from 
Kalispell; some did additional touring 
in the area, and about half toured on 
the way back to Billings seeing the 
Flathead Lake area, St. Ignatius 
Mission, and Headwaters state park 
(source of the Missouri River). It was a 
great Convention and Post-
Convention.  

Prepare yourself and Mark your 
Calendar for our next annual 
convention in New Orleans July 9-15, 
2017. It promises to be a good time. 
Please read the article about New 
Orleans e lsewhere  in the 
Communiqué. 

Thank you for re-electing me as your 
president of next year. I ask for your 
feedback on how to make things 
better. 

Some important items follow. Please 
read. 

At the meeting in Billings it was 
decided that a Special meeting to 
discuss how to increase membership 
should be held at the Pittsburgh 
Regional October 7-9. If possible, have 
at least one member from your 
chapter attend the meeting on Friday, 
October 7. Since the representative 
will have to come in on Thursday, 
October 6, CACI will reimburse the $80 
for the double rate. When you fill out 
the application for the joint regional in 
Pittsburgh, send the CACI Treasurer a 
request for reimbursement for that 
night (only). Please note that the 
reimbursement is limited to one 
representative from your chapter. 
(Chapters can have more than one 
representative at the meeting). A draft 
Agenda has been sent to your chapter. 
Please send your ideas now so they 
can be shared before the meeting and 
the discussion can go more smoothly. 
This is very important. CACI wants to 
help all clubs increase their 
membership. 

I have a document with links showing 
the Polo shirts that many ordered for 
delivery at Billings and this file can be e
-mailed to you if interested. The shirt is 
a great way to promote CACI and your 
club. 

Ordering a shirt is entirely optional 
(You will not be a stand-out if you 
don’t order one.) The shirts are 
attractive and the CACI logo expresses 
our pride in membership. The cost is  
$25 per shirt, which reflects CACI’s 
break-even cost for a bulk order. The 
Logo is embroidered.  

The women’s/men's shirt can be seen 
at the website that can be accessed via 
the file that can be sent to you upon 
request. Instructions for this file are as 
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follows. To see other colors, use Ctrl 
click on the shirt pictured, then click on 
“Edit Design,” then on “change 
color.” Then, on the line that says 
“color…need to ..”, click on 
“change”. A panel of colors will 
appear. Click on any color in the panel 
to see your shirt displayed in that color 
(34 colors available). 

Ordering a shirt is entirely optional (You 
will not be a stand-out if you don’t order 
one.) The shirts are attractive and the 
CACI logo expresses our pride in 
membership. The cost is  $25 per shirt, 
which reflects CACI’s break-even cost for 
a bulk order. The Logo is embroidered.  

The women’s/men's shirt can be seen at 
the website that can be accessed via the 
file that can be sent to you upon 
request. Instructions for this file are as 
follows. To see other colors, use Ctrl click 
on the shirt pictured, then click on “Edit 

Design,” then on “change color.” Then, 
on the line that says “color…need to ..”, 
click on “change”. A panel of colors will 
appear. Click on any color in the panel to 
see your shirt displayed in that color (34 
colors available). 

The shirts will be delivered at the 
Pittsburgh Joint Midwest/Eastern 
Regional to save shipping cost. If you 
cannot come to the regional, as long as a 
member of your chapter comes, then that 
person can pick it up for you. 

To place your order, specify: 

 a.  quantity, 

 b.  men’s or women’s, 

 c.  no pocket or pocket (men’s only), 

 d.  size  (S, M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL, and  
  4XL), 

 e. and color. 

 

Make out a check to MMRV in the total 
amount for all shirts being ordered. Send 
the above specifications for your order, 
and your check, by US mail to MMRV c/o 
Mike Kappel, 39 Signal Hill Blvd., 
Belleville, IL 62223. 

Mike must receive your order by 
September 8, 2016. You will receive 
your shirt(s) at the Pittsburgh Regional. 

Questions:  

Call Mike at 618-397-2320, or email him 
at mikek21798@aol.com 

So to borrow a phrase from Star Trek 
(Happy 50th Anniversary) let’s “Boldly 
Go” into the new year. 

Mike Kappel 

(MMRV) 

CACI President 

mikek21798@aol.com 

From Members-At-Large - 
 
Almost 50 percent of the At-Large 
members attended the convention in 
Billings! Now I know why they say “Big 
Sky Country.” The sky, the mountains, 
the farm lands, the weather, the   
fellowship….I think we can all agree that 

we had a wonderful time in Billings and 
at the post in Glacier  National Park.  

Since The At-Large members won the 
“Charlie Award” at last year’s CACI 
Convention in Providence, RI, we had 
the very special task of finding a 
successor at the Billings convention. 
There were many great candidates, but 
we decided Vinnie Matarese (Boston) 

was the perfect choice. I think everyone 
knows Vinnie. Nothing is too much for 
Vinnie. He is always thoughtful, helpful 
and friendly.   Congratulations, Vinnie!  

Mary Arranz 
At-Large Coordinator 

caci_at_large@yahoo.com 

In Memoriam: 
 

Boston:  

   Joseph Coppolelli - April 24, 2016 

 

Buffalo:  

   Frank Cislo - April 14, 2016 

 

Central New Jersey: 

   Jean Bradbury - November 12, 
2014 

 

Detroit:  

   Javier Aguilar - February 7, 2016 

 

New York:  

   Mary Doherty - January, 2016 

   Milagros Franco - April 1, 2016 

 

Pittsburgh:  

   Gary Alexander - February 5, 2016 

   Larry Marcinko - April 13, 2016 

 

San Diego: 

   Dan Coniff - March 3, 2016 

 

San Francisco Bay Area: 

   Grace Lam - October 24, 2015 

   Mary Martins - December 23, 2015 

Eternal Rest Grant  

Unto Them, O Lord.  

May they rest in peace. 

mailto:mikek21798@aol.com
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From the East - 

The Eastern Region was busy these 
past few months, with having a 
successful regional in Wildwood, NJ, 
and attending the convention in 
Billings, which was very well attended 
by members from the Eastern Region. 
It was great to see so many club 
members from across the Eastern 
region.  

We are looking forward to the joint 
Midwest/East Regional in Pittsburgh, 
October 7-9. We are expecting a good 
crowd and it should be enjoyable for 

all who attend. There are many great 
things to see and do in Pittsburgh and 
those who attend will find much to 
keep them busy. One unusual aspect 
of this Regional is that there will be a 
meeting of representatives from 
chapters to discuss membership 
issues. We are trying to increase 
membership to insure that individual 
chapters stay viable for the future. It is 
hoped that each chapter will send a 
representative to the membership 
meeting.  

Finally, we in the Eastern Region have 
something to cheer about because the 

North Jersey club is celebrating it's 50th 
anniversary this year. They will have a 
birthday celebration on November 12 
which will feature dinner at a local 
restaurant, piped in music, and a 
dance floor. If you'd like more 
information you can contact Loretta 
Lovell at  201-723-6692 or email:  

msbunkerville@yahoo.com.   

Hope to see you in Pittsburgh! 

Bill Mee  
(Tidewater) 

Eastern Region VP 

wmee1@cox.net  

From the Midwest - 

The  Midwest  region has 
approximately 450 members in 11 
clubs.  Most of the clubs are under 25 
members with the exception of 
Detroit, Pittsburgh and St. Louis.  The 
Canton Club is still under 
development. The main problem is 
leadership in all clubs.  Most of the 
other clubs were barely making it, but 
wanted to stay a part of CACI. 

The past regional weekends were 
held in Harrisonburg, VA (sponsored 
by the Eastern Region) and 
Springfield, IL, sponsored by Central 
Illinois CAC and MMRV. $969.82 was 
the profit for the joint weekend and 

the Springfield weekend profit was 
$1054.03. 

The treasury of the Midwest Region is 
solvent with approximately $4,000. 
This includes the Chaplain’s Fund of 
approximately $750. 

The Midwest Region is sponsoring the 
joint regional weekend in Pittsburgh, 
PA, October 7-9, 2016.  Pittsburgh 
CAC is the co-sponsor of the event. 
Information about the weekend and 
the reservation forms are on the CACI 
webpage.  

Join us for the membership seminar 
on Friday, October 7, 2016, in 
Pittsburgh, PA. See additional 
information in the Communiqué.  

The Midwest Region Memorial Day 
weekend will be in Cincinnati, Ohio, 
May 26-29, 2017. We will be in 
downtown Cincinnati and taking part 
in the famous Taste of Cincinnati 
event. More information will be 
coming on this event. 

I would like to thank the regional 
officers, the regional weekend 
chairpersons, and the clubs for their 
help this past year.  We all strive to 
make CAC the best it can be. 

Barbara Accordino  
(Louisville)    

Midwest Region Vice President   

Barbara.accordino@yahoo.com 

From the West - 

The annual convention brought 14 
Western Region members to Billings. 
The Los Angeles club was recognized 
with a Community Service award for 
volunteering and fundraising events 
for several charities.  A special prayer 
request goes out to LA club member, 
Cindy Cronin, who is experiencing 
health problems at this time.  Thank 
you to Dorothy Hann for submitting 
information about the Convention, 
and Bill Welsh for his terrific 
photography skills. 

Cynthia Parker   

(Los Angeles) 

Western Region Vice President 

caparker53@gmail.com 

mailto:msbunkerville@yahoo.com
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CACI Montana Tour Tales (as in Canterbury) 

Kudos to Mike Kappel and Teddi Tri 
for planning and executing so 
memorable a tour of “Big Sky” 
c o u n t r y .  F i f t y - f o u r  p o s t 
conventioneers took off on a super 
bus with Father Joe Brando and Rich 
Lufkin of Boston driving behind. 
Thanks to Father Joe who performed 
the liturgy, we were welcomed by the 
parishioners of East Glacier Chapel 
where the ethereal scenery helped us 
to feel closer to God.  

 

We enjoyed majestic, breathtaking 
scenery as we rolled along, while 
Mike Kappel CACI President, trip-
planner and chief guide good-
naturedly urged us to keep to the 
time-table. Vinnie Matarese of Boston 
was helpful as the roving ‘reminder-
er’ of take-off time. 

George Well of Chicago could have 
received the virtual ‘crying towel’ as 
our outstanding shopper, with Jack 
Benedek of Chicago being a close 
second.  

Kathy Murray of Central Illinois won 
the costume award with her overalls…
standing alone. Just ask Nancy Hoover 
of Central Illinois. 

The ‘city sending the most travelers’ 
award goes to our nation’s capital 
Washington, D.C. Still At-Large are 
Mary Arranz and Anne Morris. Linda 
Kelm of Colorado was a savvy first-
timer. 

Tall Bill Welsh of Boston was called 
upon and lent his electronic handling 
ability.  

Area history of the several Indian 
Tribes and Lewis and Clark’s 
expedition and present-day 
demographics were interestingly 
reported by our hired guide, Sharon. 
She was pleased to be gifted with an 
original jewelry creation by Lou 
Kappel of MMRV. 

Tony Gonzalez of L.A. and Dave 
Horwitz of Chicago joined with our 
bus driver Joe in telling location-
apropos jokes, while Marie Acebo of 
L.A. listened patiently. Mike Kappel of 
MMRV contributed a daily proverb as 
we traversed the odometer 
registering 1,400 miles from Billings 
to Glacier National Park and back. 

Was the food tasty? Ask Betty Lam 
and her sister, Cecilia Lam and Lynn 
Brady, all of San Francisco about the 
buffet at Essex Lodge; or ask Jan 
Yntema, Letty Aguilar, Anne Gies, 
Fran Nawrocki and Kathy Henderson, 
all of Detroit… about the off-the 
beaten path restaurants near Glacier 
Lodge.  

For a recommendation of Waterton, 
Canada, check with Karen Mongiello 
of N.Y. and Bill Mee of Tidewater, Ray 
Straahof, Carol Morgan and Anne 
DeSana, all of D.C. The boat cruise of 
Lake McDonald was enjoyed by all… 
especially Ginny May, Janet Scharp, 
Hugh McRandal and Diane Schmit of 
Washington, D.C. as well as Mickie 
Birosak and Mary Beth Theisen of 
Detroit. 

The ‘topless’ Red Bus tour of the ‘Big 
Sky’ Circle Tour took us to exciting 
heights. Just ask Sharon Bloczynski, 
Sue Puterko and Lisa Sparacio, all of 
Chicago about their ‘standing’ or 
check with Janet Kopec, Mary 
Flanagan and Mary Signoretti of 

Boston and Cheryl Ware of L.A. where 
they stand on the subject. 

We joined merrily in the “Christmas in 
July” celebration (on the 25th) at 
Glacier Lodge. Ask Mary Christianson 
and Adrienne Chabowski of Chicago 
and Linda Navakowski of L.A. about 
the cookie-tasting contest.  

Query Mary Foltyn of L.A. and 
Barbara Cameron of K.C. about their 
‘door-opening’ policy at the Dancing 
Bears Inn. 

Betsy Pohlhaus of Washington, D.C. 
proved to be our efficiency expert 
with a suggestion of room-key 
distribution in Kalispell. Family life 
was well represented by Barbara and 
Chris Myers and Tom Payerle and 
Carmen Wong, all of Washington, D.C. 

Marlene Jansky of Chicago led the 
way to ice cream (maybe frozen 
yogurt) at the Pizza Ranch and quick 
to follow were Evie Pullis and Margie 
Cronin of N.Y. and Dolores Tukich of 
L.A. 

We toured St. Ignatius Mission on the 
Flathead Indian reservation and were 
treated to a snack picnic on the 
parking lot. Another stop was 
‘feasting’ on locally-grown cherries at 
a roadside stand. 

We CACI post tourists will not soon 
forget Glacier National Park and 
environs during the summer of the 
100th Anniversary of the National 
Parks! 

By a Fellow Traveler 
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Future Conventions and Regional Weekends 

CACI 2017 Spectacular 
Convention / Vacation  

In New Orleans, July 9-15 

Mark your calendar now for the 
2017 Convention/Vacation of Catholic 
A l u m n i  C l u b s  I n t e r n a t i o n a l 
(CACI) scheduled for Sunday, July 9th to 
Saturday, July 15th in spectacular New 
Orleans. The city, which attracts more 
than 10 million visitors annually, has 
long been on CACI's "radar" as a site for 
our annual national gathering. We will 
be staying at the four-diamond Loews 
New Orleans Hotel located downtown 
and within walking distance of the 
famed French Quarter and the 
Mississippi riverfront. The 21-story, 285
-room hotel includes fine restaurants, a 
heated indoor pool, a spa, a sauna and 
an exercise room as well as other first-
class amenities. 

A comprehensive array of special tours 
will be available for CACers on 
c o m f o r t a b l e  a i r - c o n d i t i o n e d 
busses. They will include a three-hour 

c i t y w i d e 
introduction 
to the past, 
present, and 
future of New 
O r l e a n s , 
including a 
stroll through 

one of the city's famous above-ground 
cemeteries and a look at the 
city's unique neighborhoods. Another 
tour will feature seven famous 
churches and sanctuaries in the city, 
including St. Louis Cathedral, the oldest 
Catholic cathedral in continuous use in 
the United States. And the city's Garden 
District will feature some of the 
magnificent early 1800's homes with 
their lush gardens, where prior to the 
Civil War 60 percent of the nation's 
millionaires resided. For the 
adventuresome, a tour in a covered flat
-bottomed boat through the beauty 
and serenity of Louisiana might also be 
available. A guided walking tour of the 
French Quarter with its many historic 
sites is also planned. Plans also call for a 
cruise and dinner one evening on a 
Mississippi River paddlewheel boat. 

CACers will also be able to explore the 
city on their own. A city trolley stop is 
located near the hotel. Across the 
street from the hotel, one of the 
famous Red Top tour busses can be 
boarded that will take you to at least 16 
tourist sites in the city with off-and-on 
boarding for just one price for three 
days. For those who feel lucky, the 
Harrah's Casino is located across from 
the hotel. Many unique shopping 
adventures are within walking distance 
of our conveniently located hotel. 

The convention will also feature hotel 
dinners, breakfasts, special liturgies, 
and interesting speakers. Pre- and Post-
Convention tours are also being 
considered. 

The airport in New Orleans, the Louis 
Armstrong International Airport, is 
served by 15 different airlines with non-
stop flights to more than 45 
destinations. Amtrak rail service uses 
the Union Passenger Terminal. Request 
your 150-page 2016 New Orleans 
Visitors Guide and Maps at 
"followyournola.com". Also visit 
"Facebook.com/NewOrleans" and 
Youtube at "GoNOLATV". 

Additional information will be 
available soon. For questions, 
contact convention co-chairs : 

Don Luebbering (513- 574-8573) or 
Jim Stammerman (502-263-3793). 

 Insights on Billings  
Our annual convention in Billings,   
Montana July 17-23, 2016 was very 
enjoyable. From the city’s “Rimrocks” 
to the Little Big Horn Battlefield there 
was much to see and do. The meeting 
with people from all over the country 
and renewing old friendships and 
starting new ones added up to a 
delightful convention week. Some of us 
(56 to be exact) continued our 
adventure with the Post-convention 
trip to Glacier and Waterton. Our 
upcoming convention in New Orleans 
promises to be another memorable 
week. 



 

Pittsburgh Regional Weekend 

Where will you find the first 
commercial radio station, the first 
Ferris wheel, the Klondike bar, and the 
inventor of the first Internet emoticon, 
the smiley :-)? 

PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 

Pittsburgh is known as both "the Steel 
City" for its more than 300 steel-
related businesses, as well as "the City 
of Bridges" for its 446 bridges. The city 
features 30 skyscrapers, two inclines, a 
pre-revolutionary fortification, and the 
source of the Ohio River at the 
confluence of the Monongahela and 
Allegheny rivers.  

Come join the members of the 
Midwest Region and the Eastern 
Region for the CACI Joint Regional in 
Pittsburgh, October 7-9, 2016. The 

main part of the weekend begins with 
a games party on Friday night in the 
hospitality suite.  Saturday will include 
breakfast, regional meetings, a tour of 
the area (extra cost), Mass, a dinner 
dance, then an afterhours party. 
Sunday events will be on your own, 
but there is possible transportation 
from the hotel to the downtown areas. 

The regional weekend will begin with a 
membership seminar on Friday, 
October 7, 2016. One member from 
each club will be reimbursed for 
Thursday night’s stay (double 
occupancy) if they attend the seminar. 

We will be staying at the DoubleTree 
by Hilton Pittsburgh Green Tree. Enjoy 
chocolate chip cookies and a warm 
welcome. Set near the South Side and 
only three miles from downtown, the 
hotel is within 20 minutes of 

Pittsburgh International Airport (PIT). 
There is a complimentary airport 
shuttle. Also, there is complimentary 
self-parking.  

The weekend includes 2 night’s 
lodging, 2 breakfasts, 1 dinner/dance, 
and 2 after-hours parties. Cost is $279 
for double occupancy and $415 for 
single occupancy. Breakfast is included 
with each overnight stay.   

For more information contact Barbara 
Accordino at 502-969-2272 or 
barbara.accordino@yahoo.com. 
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ENJOY  THE CULINARY TASTES OF 
CINCINNATI, May 26-29, 2017 

What began as a one-day festival in 1979 
has evolved into a three-day celebration 
of Cincinnati’s best culinary spread in a 
five-block area of downtown. Held every 
Memorial Day weekend in one of the 
city’s parks, this celebration has now 
become the nation’s longest running 
culinary arts festival. Over the years, this 
festival has occasionally moved around 
the city to allow for larger crowds. Over 
500,000 people attend the three-day 
event. For the last 10 years, it has 
occurred in the heart of the city, around 
the Fountain Square area.  

This event is put on by the Restaurant 
Association of Cincinnati with an 
increasing number of corporate sponsors 
becoming involved and sponsoring 
various events and booths. 

How does one get a booth in the Taste of 
Cincinnati event? The main requirement 
is that each business must have a 
restaurant and be approved by that 
Association. Each year, the participants 
publish their entrées and restaurants that 
wish to participate in a contest can 
submit an entrée to be judged as a “Best 
of Taste.” All entrees are put in 

categories, i.e., salads, desserts, etc. 
These restaurants work hard to win an 
award. That is prestige! In 2016, there 
were more than 40 participants, ranging 
from high class hotel restaurants to not so 
classy. 2016 was the first year that food 
trucks were admitted in this category. 
There are usually venues for 
entertainment so one can move about 
and hear a variety of music. In 2016, there 
also was a comedy stage. This is a great 
opportunity to participate in one of 
Cincinnati’s finest. 

There will be other places to visit and see 
in the Greater Cincinnati and Northern 
Kentucky area.  A tour of the city can take 
the participants up Cincinnati’s tallest hill, 
Mt Adams, where Immaculata Church 
was built. This church was built by 
Archbishop Purcell, in thanksgiving for 
surviving a violent ocean storm on his 
return from the Vatican I Council. One can 
also visit “Old St. Mary” Church, the 
oldest still standing Church in the diocese. 
Built in 1840, with bricks which the 
German immigrants fired in their own 
ovens, this church is now on the National 
Registry. Another place, Findley Market, is 
an open air market in existence since 
1852. In addition, there are tours into the 
brewery district of Cincinnati. In the 
1900’s, Cincinnati was heavily German in 

nature with many beer breweries. In one 
particular section, “Over the Rhine,” there 
were only eight breweries in the area. By 
1860, there were 36 with more to come. 
The Germans love their beer. Northern 
Kentucky has its special places, one of 
which is the Hofbrauhaus in Newport. 

More information about events will be 
forthcoming. Arrange your schedule to 
come and experience “The Taste of 
Cincinnati”, May 26-29, 2017 

Contacts:  

Don Luebbering, 
donluebbering@fuse.net 

513-574-8573 or  

Andi Brosch,   

arbandi@cinci.rr.com, 

513-821-2440 

of 

 

Any CAC member who 

attends Pittsburgh  

as their first regional will 

receive a $100 rebate.  



 

 

Mark Your Calendars!  
  

2016 Fall Midwest/Eastern Regional Weekend  

Pittsburgh, PA; October 7th -9th  

  

2017 Possible Western Region Spring Weekend  

Location and dates to be determined  

  

2017 Spring Eastern Regional Weekend  

Location and dates to be determined  

  

2017 Spring Midwest Regional Weekend  

Cincinnati, OH; May 26th -29th 

  

2017 CACI Convention/Vacation  

New Orleans; July 9th -15th 
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